
Trinity Weekly News  
Sunday 27th June 2021 
 
Services 27th June 

● Early Church Service on the Web led by Ben & Tasha Williams 
● 10.30am Morning Worship on Zoom led by Peter Baker   
● 4pm Local Preachers’ Celebration Service on Zoom (please see below for details) 

 
Local Preachers’ Celebration 27 June 2020 at 4pm 
The Circuit Local Preachers celebration service will be held at 4pm on Sunday 
27 June. Joan and her family will be at Harlington and we will be able to show our support by 
joining her via zoom. This is a special service as it is celebrating Joan Gregory’s 60th 
anniversary as a local preacher. (Not 50th as previously mentioned.) The zoom details will be 
available next week. You will also be able to join a live streaming of the service if you don't 
have access to zoom. 
Join Zoom Meeting: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82818045495?pwd=T1pvTnBwVnpyVXJYd2dVKzNqR1dPdz09 
Meeting ID: 828 1804 5495 
Passcode: 659337 
Dial by your location: +44 208 080 6591 or +44 208 080 6592  
 
Early Church Face to Face 
Early Church is due to return to fortnightly face to face meet up from Sunday 4th July. As the 
Early Church Leadership Team, we have decided that we will initially meet fortnightly, outside 
to give families and attendees chance to get back together in a more social format. As such on 
Sunday 4th July and Sunday 18th July we will be meeting on the field on Vandyke Road (next to 
the cemetery) at 9.15am for some games, chat and informal service. Please come and join us if 
you are able. 
On alternate weeks, there will be activities available on the website (under the services tab), 
for those who would like to do something at home. 
 
Seung Wook’s re-invitation 
As you may know Seung Wook’s current appointment comes to an end in August 2022 and he 
is seeking re-invitation. Anne Gray will be leading the re-invitation consultation on behalf of 
the Circuit Invitation Committee.  The whole congregation is asked to pray for Seung-Wook 
and the family at this time of discernment. 
 
Anne Gray, Senior Steward 
 
Circuit News 
Stewards: 
Due to two circuit stewards having to step down, there are only 3 circuit stewards in post for 
21/22. This is half the number that should be in place. If other stewards are not identified, 
some of the functions expected of circuit stewards will inevitably not be fulfilled, with 
consequences for the circuit and churches. Please consider if you might be willing to take on 
this role. If you would like to know more, please have a word with your minister or with a 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82818045495?pwd=T1pvTnBwVnpyVXJYd2dVKzNqR1dPdz09


circuit steward (Terence Ilott, Terry Sissons or Jackie Roberts) who can give you more 
information about what the role entails. 
 
YouTube: 
As churches around the circuit begin to reopen, the recording of services for YouTube has 
now ceased. Services, Lent Tracks and more are still available on the South Bedfordshire 
Methodist Circuit YouTube Channel (available here:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCglmffM3oeRd29kRrAqKQ0g/featured)  
 
Message from Rev. Jenny Spouge 
I’m wondering if there are 24 of us to each do a 15x15cm square to join to make a section for 
this craftivist project. I could supply a range of green or blue base fabric (and probably scraps 
of other stuff!) for embroidery, appliqué or patchwork, if people did not have their own. It 
would be possible to do a patchwork square in shades of green and/or blue, or embroider 
words or favourite fish, butterflies, flowers.... the possibilities are pretty endless. I would then 
collate these into the piece of the size required and back and edge it. 
https://stitchesforsurvival.earth Please contact me for more details 
(jenny.spouge@methodist.org.uk or 01582 659035). 
 
Community News from Charles Horsefield 
The latest edition of the Joint Public Issues Team Newsletter is now available on the Trinity 
website: https://www.trinitylb.org.uk/Groups/273550/Social_Issues_and.aspx  
There are a number of interesting opportunities and online events that you may want to join 
in with. 
 
Activities at Trinity during June 
It is possible to join the Zoom activities online or by telephone. Contact Catherine if she does 
not already have you on her list for services or the bible study.  
 
27th June Service on the Web led 

by Ben & Tasha Williams 
10.30am Morning 
Worship on Zoom led by 
Peter Baker 

 

 
10.30am Morning Worship Invitation  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89378097505?pwd=Nlg0TGdQMUJFTzVWc0h6c0MvK0RGdz0
9 
Meeting ID: 893 7809 7505 
Passcode: 348864 
Dial by your location 
+44 203 051 2874 United Kingdom 
+44 203 481 5237 United Kingdom 
 
Items for Weekly News to Tasha Williams at the church office via 
trinityweeklynews@gmail.com or by leaving a message on the church office answer phone 
(01525 371905) by Wednesday  of each week. 
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